
C O N T A C T  U S

FA
Q D O N ’ T  L E A V E 

M O N E Y  O N 
T H E  T A B L E !

For more information on the Title 
IV-E program or the Public Defender 
Commission Non-Capital reimbursement 
program, please contact our office. 

How can the funds be spent? 

   While there are currently no restrictions 

on how the reimbursement may be spent, 

we encourage the funds to be used on 

public defense. The only requirement is to 

report annually to the Commission how the 

funds were spent1. 

How soon can my county start receiving 

these funds?

     Reimbursements are sent out quarterly, 

in arrears. Once the agreement is 

signed and required quarterly forms are 

submitted, the county will be eligible for 

the next round of reimbursements. 

Does the county have to meet any 

Commission Standards? 

     No, this is separate and distinct from the 

Non-Capital Reimbursement program. 

How much money will my county 

receive?  

     Title IV - E reimbursement is based 

on a formula that calculates the total 

IV - E eligible caseload (CHINS and TPR) 

as a weighted percentage of the total 

caseload. That percentage is multiplied 

by the penetration rate (determined by 

DCS) and the total public defense costs 

of your county. Counties may receive 

approximately 11% of the total CHINS 

and TPR costs returned under the IV - E 

program. 

1. Per the State Board of Accounts, the county should 
maintain the Title IV-E reimbursement in a separate 
fund for reporting purposes. 

P: 317.233.6908
E: information@pdcom.in.gov
A: 309 W Washington Street, 
Suite 501
Indianapolis, IN 46204
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After signing an agreement with the Public 

Defender Commission, our office will train 

counties in how to submit the required 

quarterly documentation.

The Federal Government recently changed 

its policy to allow reimbursement for the 

costs for legal representation for parents 

in child welfare cases, as well as overhead 

costs and support staff, paralegals, 

investigators, peer partners, or social 

workers that support attorneys providing 

representation. These costs are now 

eligible for an open-ended entitlement 

(referred to as “Title IV - E Funding”). The 

Public Defender Commission (PDCom), 

through an agreement with the Indiana 

Department of Child Services (DCS), is the 

state agency that passes these funds on to 

counties.

W H A T  I S  T I T L E  I V - E ?

O B T A I N I N G  R E I M B U R S E M E N T

C A L C U L A T I N G 
E L I G I B L E  C O S T S

Federal reimbursement will be based 

on a state’s proportion of foster children 

eligible for Title IV-E (referred to as the 

state’s “penetration rate”) and will not 

require an analysis of whether individual 

clients are IV-E eligible. The Public 

Defender Commission has developed 

forms and calculation methodology 

that will determine the amounts eligible 

for reimbursement. Completion and 

submission of the quarterly forms 

(public defense caseloads and 

expenses) is all that is required at the 

county level for reimbursement. 
Report to the 

Commission how the 

funds were spent. 

Sign agreement 

between the county 

and PDCom.

Complete 

quarterly form 

with all public 

defense cases and 

expenses. 

Receive and track 

reimbursement 

funds. 
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